## Newport Township Community Organization Fall Festival



## Thank You



On October 6, 2007 the Newport Township Community Organization held its fourth annual Fall Festival and Craft Show. Thanks to the numerous contributions from businesses, private individuals, corporations, and civic groups, it was success. There is nothing more gratifying than "giving" people joining together in an effort to make a better life for others.

Our Organization has collected junk from all Township areas, organized highway litter pickups, and developed a newsletter to disseminate information about Township government meetings, Township individuals and

businesses, health and/or environmental issues, new or amended ordinances/



codes, etc. We provided free "Summer Fun" for Township children at the Wanamie Recreation Park, held "High Tea" for young ladies at the Guardian Health Care Center, held an annual Christmas decorating contest, and continue to actively plan for future needs.

We would be happy to listen to the ideas and accept the cooperation of all Township residents who wish to "give back." Our meetings are held on the second and fourth Tuesday of the month at the Knights of Columbus building, formerly St. Denis Church, in Glen Lyon at 6:30 pm.





The success of our festival is due to the hard work and dedication of all the workers, contributors (who gave money, gifts, baked goods, chili, and

time), participants (crafters, Township police, fire and ambulance personnel), organizations (US Marines, Wyoming Valley Remote Control Flyers, Greater Nanticoke Area Drug Task Force), and entertainment (Township Hayride, Front and Center Music School).

To list each and every individual who "gave" would produce a huge list and be unforgiving if we missed anyone.



So, thank you to all participants and supporters. Hope to see all of you next year.

Carolyn Phillips and Palmira Miller, Co-chairpersons